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From Rian, Kathryn(Katie)@Wildlife <Kathryn.Rian@Wildlife.ca.gov>
Date Tue 2/18/2025 11:.03 AM
To Lohoefener, Chris <clohoefener@co.humboldt.ca.us>

Caution: This email was sent from an EXTERNAL source. Please take care when clicking links or
opening attachments.

Hi Chris,

| received a referral for a parcel map subdivision on Union St (PLN-2025-19169; APN 301-052-036-000).
It looks like the property is regularly mowed and that future development will entail minimal vegetation
removal, aside from a Monterey pine and perhaps some small shrubs. My only recommendation is that
any vegetation removal occur outside of nesting season (generally March 15 — August 15) to avoid
impacts to native resident and migratory birds. If that’s not feasible, a qualified biologist shall survey for
active bird nests no more than seven days prior to tree removal or significant trimming. If an active nest
is found, the permittee should consult with CDFW regarding appropriate site-specific avoidance
measures and buffer distances. If there is a lapse in project-related activities of seven days or more, the
biologist should re-survey the area before work resumes.

Thanks,
Katie
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